

JENNIFER M. CAREY, P.E. DIRECTOR **ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES** 

TO:

Mayor Linda Gorton

Urban County Council

FROM:

Jennifer M. Carey, P.E., Director Division of Environmental Services

DATE:

April 6, 2023

SUBJECT: Encroachment Permit Application for Athens Boonesboro Road Welcome Sign

## Request

The purpose of this memorandum is to request Council authorization for the Mayor to sign the Kentucky Transportation Cabinet (KYTC) Application for Encroachment Permit for a welcome sign on Athens Boonesboro Road.

## Why are you requesting?

The site selected for construction of the Corridors Commission's third welcome sign is within KYTC rightof-way on the inbound side of Athens Boonesboro Road between the I-75 interchange and Brenda Cowan Elementary School. The placement of a permanent structure by LFUCG within KYTC right-of-way requires the issuance of a permit to LFUCG by KYTC. Once the permit is approved, construction documents can be finalized and the construction project can be bid.

What is the cost in this budget year and future budget years? N/A

Are the funds budgeted?

N/A

**File Number:** 0382-23

**Director / Commissioner:** Carey / Albright

